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The mission of historic First Church is to bring diverse people of metropolitan Buffalo together to follow Jesus Christ 
through worshiping God, fostering spiritual growth and serving the community. 

LIGHT FROM THE TOWER 

October 2015 

  

Senior members of First Church, 

75 and older,  

are cordially invited 

to attend a special worship service 

on Sunday, October 25  

at 11:00 AM in the sanctuary, 

during which you will be celebrated and honored.  

 

A special coffee hour will follow. 

 

Sponsored by the Board of Deacons  
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AN EPISTLE FROM PHIL 

TO ALL THE SAINTS AT FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
 

 While I have a great respect and love for planning ahead, there are times when, as an 

old saying puts it, “Life is what happens when you’ve made other plans!” So it was that I 

wound up dealing with some unexpected health issues during the spring and summer, 

including treatments for cancer that I completed in July. Things are going well there and I 

hope will continue to. Your prayers and good wishes have been deeply appreciated. 
 

 I have pondered this idea of how to deal with what happens when I’ve “made other 

plans all my adult life.” Working in a church means that you are almost constantly trying to 

make and carry out plans, but it also means that there are regular phone calls or other demands 

on one’s time that come unexpectedly and must be done NOW! Sometimes these aren’t all that 

important, but they are urgent. At other times the problem is both urgent and important. Either 

way something always has to be done to address the unexpected. 
 

 We have had one such experience here lately that I want to share. Most of you know 

that we have run a literacy program here for some years, ably led by Ellen Henry and Liz 

Kamke. For several years they have approached me, the Session, and others to try to get new 

leadership for the program. I won’t say how many people have tried to help out because I just 

don’t know, but I know that we were not able to get leaders to take over the program, and so it 

was decided this summer that we would have to end it. I was not happy, nor was anyone else I 

knew of, but it seemed the only way to go. 
 

 Then the Spirit struck. Somehow—and I am still not sure how—leadership was found 

with help from Jericho Road, a ministry we have supported here for some time. A grant was 

awarded, I’m told through the efforts of folks at Village Church, Lafayette Presbyterian 

Church and one other congregation, and now the program is back on with new leadership and 

fresh new life. It starts October 6. Life—and very often good life—is what happens when 

you’ve made other plans. 
 

 As we minister together during this fall I hope that we can focus on 

building our community spirit and identity together. First Presbyterian is a 

wonderful congregation to serve. Your friendships run deep. Your faith is a 

constant source of joy as well as amazement. We should be working and 

prayerfully planning as we minister together. But let’s always remember to 

look to God as we do our work. Sometimes that thing that happens when 

we’ve made other plans is something God has in mind. Right now, I am very 

thankful for it. 
 

Grace, and Peace, 

 

 

Phil 
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A few questions for your consideration the next time you come together to worship God: 
1. What are you doing when you worship God? 
When you worship God you are basically performing several things at one time. First, you are turning your 
attention the mystery of God’s love. Second, you are calling on God to pay attention to you and your fellow 
worshippers. Third, you are asking God to forgive you, to hear your prayers for healing and help for people in 
need. But you are also listening— listening for God’s Word to come through the words you hear so that you 
can chart your life’s course in a faithful and Godly way.  
 
2. Who is the audience for worship and who are the performers? 
Many people come to worship thinking of it as a kind of entertainment as if they are an audience watching 
performers on a stage. While we always try to make it entertaining if we can, it is also true that the audience for 
worship is not really the person in the pew. The audience for worship is God. And guess what? You are one 
of the performers! Just as the players on a stage act out their roles, so you have a role in worship. Your 
worship calls on God for attention, and praises God for blessings you have experienced while at the same 
time asking God’s help and direction. Remember, the audience of worship is the Lord God, and God is 
watching you in your worship.  
 
3. What can you do to make worship more meaningful to you? To your family? 
There are lots of suggestions people have given to answer this one. Like take notes on the liturgy and the 
sermon, and talk about it later at home. Listen to the words you read or sing and make sure that you get their 
meaning across so that God knows you are involved in worship, not just observing. Think hard about what 
you said and heard, and ask yourself “Just how did I hear God’s Word to me today?”  
 

Now, having said all that take a look at the worship line up for October: 
October 11 
Continuing our month long emphasis on hearing from the book of Hebrews we will also hear from Greg 
Borland in our Liturgy of Sharing time. Our Text will be Hebrews 4:12-16 which talks about God’s Word to us 
and the important moment we approach God’s throne of grace. 
 
October 18 
Elder Virginia McIntyre will preach as part of our ongoing program of hearing from our elders periodically. 
Virginia will be picking her own text to use to bring God’s Word to us. This program has been wonderful as 
we have heard from Maria Oakley, Ryan Nadbrzuch and Lucas Lloyd these last few months, and Virginia will 
add her witness as we praise God together. Our Liturgy of Sharing will be brought by Maria Oakley. 
 
October 25 
In addition to sharing in a special service honoring our senior members, the 
overarching greatness of the priesthood of Christ will be our theme as we 
hear from Hebrews 7:23-28 on this last Sunday of October. Since it is 
Reformation Sunday we’ll hear again part of the story of the founding of 
Protestantism. Elder Mark Armesto will bring us the Liturgy of Sharing as we 
think about our stewardship theme of “Count Your Blessings!” 
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By Elder John Darby 

 

In the same spirit as our successful summertime guest preacher program, the Session thought that it might 

be fun to arrange a Youth Service that could be developed and presented by our youth on November 22, 

2015. 

  Since this is the Sunday before Thanksgiving, the universal topic of Thanksgiving, in  

all its various forms, seemed like a timely and appropriate theme that our youth could sink their teeth 

into. 

  The purpose of this note is to let you know about this service and to see if your child (or children) 

would be interested in contributing their talents to making this a successful event. There are a variety of 

different roles that each member of our youth could participate in depending on age and interest, but to 

make it a really fun event, we need as many youth as possible to say “Yes”. 

 

  I have volunteered to get this process off the ground and help organize the Sunday service. If you 

want to participate, I need the following information from you by October 15, 2015.  

 

  You can send this information to Christina at the Church who will help collate the information 

for me. 

 Child’s name: 

 Contact information (with a heavy preference on email, please): 

 Interest area: 

 

  Once we have those identified who want to participate we can begin assigning various roles for 

the service.  In the interests of making this a smooth and well received event, we will need a couple of 

meetings to bring the event together, so just be prepared to attend these mandatory meetings if you say 

“Yes”. 

 

 I know that my three kids are super excited about this and are already brimming with ideas, and I 

hope yours will be too! 

 

 This is also an opportunity to get the word out to friends and family in the community (with a 

heavy emphasis on kids who do not attend Church at all or do not attend Church regularly) about this 

special Sunday and lets see how many new faces we can get to Church on “Youth Day”. 

 

 I have a bet with Maria Oakley that we can get 50 new kids at this service on November 22, so I 

will need all of your help to make this a reality and win my bet!  Wouldn’t that be great – 50 new kids 

in Church?! 
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FinnFest USA is an annual, national festival celebrating Finnish-American and 
Finnish culture and heritage. FinnFest USA 2015 is in Buffalo with 19 events 
being held at First Church on Saturday & Sunday, October 10-11. Below 
are a list of the First Church activities, but there are celebrations happening 
all over the city. For complete details, visit https://events.finnfestusa.org/.  

Saturday, October 10 
9-10 AM “Finnish History Before Sibelius” 
Sharon Franklin-Rahkonen, Indiana University of PA 
 
9-10 AM “Who/What is Contemporary Finland?” 
Dan Karvonen, University of Minnesota  
 
11:30 AM-12:30 PM     Concert Lecture/Performance – 
Brass Septet Music of Finland 

TICKETED EVENT 
 
11:30 AM-12:30 PM     “Finnish Mythology & the Kalevala” 
Thomas Dubois, University of Wisconsin-Madison 
 
11:30 AM-1 PM  Framing Identities in 21st Cent. US 
Finger Lake Finns – their history and today 
Richard Koski, Musician 
Maija DeRoche, president of Finger Lake Finns 
Finnish Americans in the Upper Peninsula of Michigan 
Hilary Virtanen, Finlandia University 
 
1-2:30 PM Kantele Recital / Wilho Saari, master kantele 
artist / Carl Rahkonen, interviewer, Indiana Univ. of Pennsyl-
vania  TICKETED EVENT 
   
1-3 PM “Finland in the Time of Sibelius: What did it mean 
to shift from Swedish to the Finnish language?”  
   
2-3 PM  Finnish Dance Styles: A Demonstration 
with Parahultaset & SydWest Musicians from Finland  
 
3-4 PM  Trio Ana: Cello, voice, and piano perform-
ing the music of Kaija Saariaho, Natasha Farny, Angela Haas, 
& Anne Kissel Harper             TICKETED EVENT 
 
3-4pm  “Sami People in the Arctic Region” 
Thomas Dubois, University of Wisconsin-Madison 
 
3:30-5 PM Finnish Folk Dance Instruction 
Parahultaset Dancers and SydWest from Finland 
   
4:30-5:30 PM CONCERT Aallotar: Sara Pajunen and Teija 
Niku   

Sunday, October 11 
9:30-10:30 AM  Adult Christian Education  
“The Church of Finland: Alive and Active in a Secular 21st 
C. Society”  Dr. Harri Palmu, Pastor, Church of Finland  
 
11 AM  Worship Service with special guests Wilho 
Saari, kantele performer and Dr. Harri Palmu, Church of Fin-
land  
 
1-2 PM CONCERT Sibelius and His Contemporaries – The 
Golden Age of the Finnish Brass band, with Guest Soloist 
Alex Jokippi – Trumpet (BPO) TICKETED EVENT 
 
1-2:30 PM “Migration from Finland”  
 Jouni Korkiasaari, Migration Institute, Finland 
 “Finnish Artisans in the Fabergé Workshops” 
 Suzanne Koski, Artist and Teacher  
“Somali Migration to Finland,”  Marko Kananen, Academy 
of Finland 
 
2-3 PM  CONCERT “Laatikko:” An Inter-Active Performance 
Art Piece  Sara Pajunen, artist and creator             
    TICKETED EVENT 
“Laatikko” is a “project of change. Aren’t we all immigrants 
in one way or another? ...As you shout into the forest, so 
the echo will answer to you.”    
 
2:30-3:30 PM CONCERT “Sibelius and his Legacy in  
Finnish Music” Gregory Barrett, clarinet; Craig Randal  
Johnson, piano   TICKETED EVENT 
 
3–4 PM "Folksongs of Another America (including the 
Finns)”James Leary, University of Wisconsin, Madison 
 
 
Tickets for events marked “TICKETED EVENT” can be pur-

chased through the BPO Box Office.  
 

Other events are free and open to the public. 
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Adult Christian Education 
Sundays at 9:30 AM in the Pastor’s Study 

 

 
October 11th — *SPECIAL CLASS* 
As part of FinnFest USA (see page 5 for more information), Dr. Harri Palmu, Pastor with the Church of Finland 
will lead a class in the Chapel titled “The Church of Finland: Alive & Active in a Secular 21st Century Society.” 
Everyone is encouraged to attend this talk, and visitors are expected. Let’s show off that First Church 
hospitality! 
 
October 18th and 25th will have classes on the theme “What’s Your Issue?” Anything and everything is 
open for discussion as we consider what the Bible says about many of the issues we face in daily life. 
Whether your issues have to do with raising your children, special problems in the church or neighborhood, 
or the huge issues of world hunger or conflict in the Middle East all are fair game.  
 
For November, the class will switch gears into a more organized study of one of the books of the New 
Testament. 

COME— JOIN US AS WE LEARN TOGETHER!!! 

First Presbyterian Church presents: 

Sunday, November 1 @ 7 PM 
Potluck meal at 6 PM in the Chapel 

 
Poetry & Jazz music combine to create a  

unique worship experience. 
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Neighborhood News 

Family Promise of WNY Choctober Fest 

Saturday, October 24 

1-5 PM / FREE admission /771-3007 

Raffle baskets, bake sale, vendors, cooking with chocolate demonstrations 

 

WNY Peace Center Annual Dinner 

Saturday, November 14 

Speaker: Margaret Huang, Nobel Peace Price recipient 

Buffalo Convention Center / $50 per person 

wnypeacecenter.org 

 

International Food Fest (Taste of Grace) 

Saturday, October 17 / 11 AM to 5:30 PM 

Admission: $1.00 

Sample food  from around the world! 

stewardship 366 
Save the Date: November 8th 
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Clerk’s Corner 
 

The following actions were taken by Session at its regular meeting on September 16, 2015. 

 Rescinded the motion from the 4/23/14 meeting of Session, which approved a levels system to assign 

a value to volunteer work at First Church, allowing congregants to fulfill parts of their annual pledge. 

 Approved the revised Building Use Request form. 

 Approved the Deacons’ request to reinstitute Communion to the Furthest Pew as an ongoing 

program. 

 Permitted Houghton College to replace the red carpeting in the hallway of the educational wing with 

new carpeting that matches the carpeting in Houghton’s rented area. 

 Approved the request for a non member wedding on October 18, 2015. 

The Prayer Shawl ministry group meets Mondays 
at 6:30 PM at the Eggertsville-Snyder Library 
(4622 Main St. in Snyder just past Harlem Rd.) 
Anyone is welcome, and yarn can be provided. 
Speak to Ellen Henry or JoAnn Doerr with any 
questions. 

The Women’s Book Club will gather on 
Thursday, October 22 at 6:00 PM at the home 
of Liz Kamke. The book to be discussed is 
Leaving Time by Jodi Picoult. Potluck supper— 
please bring a dish to share! 
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First Church Calendar Highlights 

Sunday Schedule 
9:30 AM Adult Christian Education 
11:00 AM Worship 
11:15 AM Sunday School 
12:00 PM Fellowship Time 
 

Daylight Savings Time ENDS November 1—  
fall back 1 hour 

 

 

Weekly Events 
Tuesdays 
10:30 AM Staff Meeting 
12:30 PM Food Bag Distribution 
  4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 

 

Wednesdays 
12:30 PM Bible Study 
  4:30 PM Literacy Tutoring 

 
 

Board & Committee Meetings 
Wed. 10/7   7:00 PM Deacons 
Tues. 10/13   6:30 PM Christian Ed. 
Wed. 10/14   5:00 PM Investments 
Wed. 10/14   5:45 PM Trustees 
Tues. 10/20   6:00 PM One Symphony Cir 
Wed. 10/21   7:00 PM Session 
Wed. 10/28   6:00 PM P&A 

 
 
 

Church Programs/Events 
 

Sun. 10/25   Senior Recognition 
Mon. 10/26   November Newsletter Deadline 
Sun. 11/1   All Saints Celebration 
Sun. 11/1   6:00 PM Jazz Vespers Potluck 
Sun. 11/1   7:00 PM Jazz Vespers 
 

Building Use 
 

Thursdays 3-7 PM  Native Offerings  
    Crop Share Pickup 
Wed. 10/7 6:30 PM KCA Meeting 
Thurs. 10/8 7 PM  Explore Buffalo History  
    Course 
Fri. 10/9 6-9 PM  New Neighbors  
    Symposium 
Sat. 10/10 All Day  FinnFest 
Sun. 10/11 All Day  FinnFest 
Tues. 10/13 10 AM  Ars Nova Rehearsal 
Wed. 10/14 6:30 PM Wedding Rehearsal 
Thurs. 10/15 7 PM  Explore Buffalo History  
    Course 
Sun. 10/18 5 PM  Nonmember wedding 
 

Things to Note 
Fri. 10/16 Columbus Day Holiday for Staff 
  Church Closed 
 

Christina Banas will be on vacation the week of October 
18. There will be limited office hours during that week. 
 
 

 Get well wishes are needed for Paula Standart, 
who had a second emergency surgery recently. 

 
 With sadness we share that member and former 

Parish Nurse Ellen Schaumloeffel passed away in 
August. A private memorial service was already 
held. 

 

 The Deacons want to know if you are sick, have a 
joy to share, or need a prayer. The weekly bulletin 
contains a prayer list each week To be included 
in the prayer list, please contact a Deacon or the 
Church Office by Noon on Thursday of each 
week. Your prayer needs may remain anonymous 
if you wish. 
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FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OFFICERS 
 

BOARD OF DEACONS  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 
Class of 2016 
Jackie Addo (1) 

Cleo Alexander (2) 
Mark Juan Armesto (2)  

José Gomez (2)  
Gifty Koramoah (1) 

Ken Madell (2) 
 

Class of 2017 
Pat Brown (2) 

Rebecca Laubenstein (1) 
Madeline Mason (1) 

Lovelace Quarshie (1) 
Olga Rico-Armesto (2) 

Nolan Whipple (1)* 
 

Class of 2018 
Christina Banas (1)* 

Mary Field (1) 
Liz Kamke (2) 

Sheila Miller (1) 
Tina Osei (2) 

 
*Indicates Co-Moderator 

 

FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 
One Symphony Circle, Buffalo, NY 14201-1213 

(Across from Kleinhans) 
 

Phone: (716) 884-7250 Fax: (716) 884-7253 
www.firstchurchbuffalo.org  

email@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 

Twitter: @1stChurchBflo 
“Like” us on Facebook:  

“First Presbyterian Church of Buffalo, NY” 

 

FIRST CHURCH STAFF 
 

Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, Interim Pastor 
 RevPhil@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 13 
 
 

The Reverend John Long, D.D. 
Parish Associate for Community Outreach
 JohnRLong17@verizon.net 
 
 

The Reverend Jack Smiley, Pastor Emeritus 
 
 

Dr. David Bond, Organist/Choirmaster, Bookkeeper 
 DBond@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 17 
 
 

Christina Banas, Business Manager 
 CBanas@firstchurchbuffalo.org 
 Voicemail extension: 11 
 
Tom Hollfelder, Custodian/Security Guard 
 
Church Office, extension 10 
 
Weddings, extension 15 
 weddings@firstchurchbuffalo.org 

SESSION AND TRUSTEES  
BY CLASS AND TERM 

 

Clerk of Session 
Janet Hill  

 
 

Class of 2016 
Ian Bradford (T) (2) 

Andrew Gaerte (T) (1) 
Stephanie Smith (1) 

Ryan Nadbrzuch (T) (1) 
Maria Oakley (1) 

 
Class of 2017 

Mark Armesto (T) (2) 
Lucas Lloyd (1) 

Henry Porter (T) (1)  
Sue Snyder (1) 

Roger Woodard (1) 
 

Class of 2018 
John Darby (T) (1) 

Tim Hess (2) 
Lauren Hill (T) (1) 
Susan Koeppel (2) 
Virginia McIntyre (2) 

 
 

(T) indicates that the Elder has also 
been elected to serve as a Trustee. 

 

To reach Rev. Dr. Philip S. Gittings, 
Interim Pastor,  

call 884-7250, ext. 13 (Office)  
548-0466 (Cell)  

CHURCH OFFICE HOURS 
 

MONDAY  Closed 
TUESDAY  9 AM to 4 PM 
WEDNESDAY 9 AM to 4 PM 
THURSDAY  9 AM to 4 PM 
FRIDAY  9 AM to 4 PM 

Additional parking is available in the Gateway-
Longview lot on Wadsworth Street Sunday mornings 
from 9:00 AM to 1:30 PM, courtesy of Carl Paladino. 


